FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
August 20, 2019
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Hugh Morton (HM), Bob McCarthy (BM)
Absent:
Gary Carreiro (GC), Tracy Priestner (TP), Karen Powell (KP), Kevin Rioux (KR)
Also Present:
Tim King (TK), Town Administrator

KAR opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

Minutes:
None
Cemetery Maintenance & Equipment:
BM gave a brief summary.  They have purchased new tires for all the vehicles and they are in good shape structurally.  They have purchased some much needed materials with TK’s blessing.  The paving is really bad and needs to be done.  Also, the tractor they use frequently is 28 years old.  TK said he had a conversation with the Foreman today regarding capital planning.  The price of the new tractor is approximately $50k.  The plan is to look at funding from a source such as perpetual care interest or sale of lots reserve account.  The worst roads will be paved this fall.  The project was bid in conjunction with the Chapter 90 bids for a better price.  BM said some of the potholes are as big as cars.  This desperately needs to be addressed since it is our largest cemeteries and almost all residents use it.  It is disgraceful.  TK said the long term building committee has toured all the buildings and identified issues with the Cemetery building such as the roof, re-shingle and no bathroom facilities.  

Treasurer’s Update:

KAR said they continue to meet every 2 weeks and was pleased to report that all the reconciliations for FY19 have been completed, with some help from the consultant and Muriel Kokozska, former Town Accountant, and the year-end closing of the books can proceed as it has in the past.    A suggestion was made to reach out to DOR to see if there are any special requirements for them this year.  The consultant will stay on to assist with July and future months to ensure the office does not fall behind again.  There has been $70k set aside in the BOS budget to fund this.  Training is continuing for the Treasurer and Assistant.  TS raised the question if anyone has started planning for the current Treasurer to leave in April of 2020 or sooner and hopes the Fincom will be a part of the process to make the transition as smooth as possible.
Other:

BM sent out an email he received from the Highway Surveyor stating some much needed work to the roads down the Harbor will be addressed with Chapter 90 monies in the fall.  TK said this is from monies received from the state and no general fund money will be used except for in-kind services.


KAR received a monthly report from the Town Accountant and there were several questions regarding the second page and asked for clarification.  She also thanked the Town Accountant for giving this report and keeping the committee up to date on local receipts.  BB said it looks like good news.  KAR said that revenue is above projections for FY19 but not as high as FY18 so this may result in a decrease in free cash but it is too soon to say.  BB said this is being done right by not over predicting.



KAR stated at the next meeting we would be looking at goals for the next year and to start thinking about it.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:26 p.m. was made by TS and seconded by BB and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on September 10th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

